






➔2. LO 96-08: Windrush at Woodfield {Stony Rd between Meyer Way & Turkeytrot Rd) -

Consideration of Request to Amend HOA Declaration 

Ms. Eberle presented a request from the HOA of Windrush at Woodfield to amend their declaration to resolve 

several issues regarding the leasing of units. She explained that they are seeking to limit the number of units that 

can be rented within the development at one time. Per the Development Agreement, the HOA must get Board 

approval prior to amending the declaration. Ms. Eberle recommended the Board acknowledge the request but 

take no official action. 

Motion by Mr. Cox to acknowledge the request of the HOA of Wind rush at Woodfield to amend the HOA 

Declaration. As this amendment does not affect any rights of the township under the Declaration, Mr. Cox 

moved to take no action on this request but to recommend the HOA consult with its attorney prior to acting on 

this amendment. Second to motion by Mr. Thompson. Chair Algeo invited comment or discussion. There being 

none, the vote was called. 

Motion passed unanimously. 

■ ENGINEER'S REPORT:

➔1. LO 15-01: PULTE Homes (2029 York Rd)- To Consider Approval of Blasting Report and 

Belgian Block Waiver 

Ms. Fountain presented LD lS-01: PULTE Homes (2029 York Road) Blasting Report and Belgian Block Waiver for 

approval. She explained that the developer had submitted the required report and requested the issuance of a 

blasting permit to allow for the installation of utilities. The developer also requested a waiver to permit the 

installation of Belgian Block curbing. 

Mr. Cox inquired about blasting safety measures. Mr. Matthew Ryan of Rock Work Inc. Drilling and Blasting 

explained that his company had done extensive work around Jamison and Bucks County. All required safety 

guidelines within the Developer's Agreement would be followed along with those required by state and federal 

regulations. 

Mr. Thompson inquired about the required notifications. Mr. Ryan replied that blasting notifications and offers for 

pre-blasting inspections would be sent to all properties within 350 feet of the site. A general notification would 

also be sent to all properties within 1000 feet of the site. Ms. Eberle noted that seismic recording equipment 

would also be utilized within 500 feet per state law. 

Mr. Seckinger inquired about the pre-blast inspections. Mr. Ryan explained that offers for the inspections would be 

sent with the notifications, would be entirely voluntary, and would only be completed if requested. He added that 

the inspection would evaluate as little or as much of the property as the homeowner allows. Any complaints would 

be handled by the State. 

Motion by Mr. Cox to approve LD 15-01: PULTE Homes (2029 York Road) Blasting Report. Second to motion by 

Mr. Thompson. Chair Algeo invited comment or discussion. There being none, a vote was called. 

Motion passed unanimously. 

 




